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My Dear Colleagues, Friends and Students of Development: 

 

I am very delighted to bring you the latest Issue of the JSDA (JOURNAL OF SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT 

IN AFRICA). The subjects of sustainable development and sustainability have been gaining momentum 

since the publication of the Brundtland Report (OUR COMMON FUTURE) by the World Commission on 

Environment and Development in 1987. The United Nations efforts through the Millenium Development 

Goals MDGs (Millenium Development Goals)) and the Sustainable Development Goals have helped 

countries around the world to operationalize the concepts of Sustainable Devlopment and 

Sustainability. In 1999, the JSDA was set up to focus on the projection of Africa’s perspectives on both 

subjects. I believe that under my guidance and the aid of the Managing Editor, Dr. Juan Ma, we have 

achieved this goal and we are building on the strengths and dedication of scholars around the world to 

achieve this goal. 

In this Winter 2022 Issue, we are furthering the effort of informing the academic and professional 

communities about the innovative approaches to sustainable development and sustainability. The 

papers are eclectic in nature but address theoretical as well as applied aspects of sustainable 

development and sustainability. More papers will be added to this Issue as the papers clear the rigorous 

hurdles of the approval process. 

 

Thank you for your readership. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Valentine Udoh James, Ph.D.; CEI; CAQS 

Professor of Environmental Management, Planning and Policy 

Pennsylvania Western University, Clarion, USA 


